Rush Township Building Hometown, PA 18252

Minutes of the Rush Township Board of Supervisors

A meeting was held at the Rush Township Municipal Building on October 21, 2021 at 7:00 PM. In attendance were: Chairman Shawn Gilbert, Vice Chairman Robert Leibensperger, Supervisor Jeaninne Motroni, Treasurer/Secretary Debbie DelFranco, Chris Riedlinger, Solicitor, Chief Gerard Gallagher, Bill

Chairman Shawn Gilbert called the meeting to order.

Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Police Report – A Motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the police report for the month of September, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting - A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the previous meeting minutes of September, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Treasurer's Report – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the treasurer's report as of September, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of current township and sewer bills thru October 20, 2021

A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the current township and sewer bills thru October 20, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Approval of municipal reports (sewer, road, Arro, Prodesign) – A motion was made by Chairman Gilbert to approve the municipal reports for September, 2021. Vice Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.

Attorney's Business -

Old Business - None

NEW BUSINESS - None

- Motion to approve payment to Midland Asphalt in the amount of \$4,420.00 for the 2021 Bituminous Seal and Coat Project. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded.
 Debbie DelFranco polled the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried.
- 2. Motion to remove Michael Shaw; Charles Penn; and Robert Hudson from the Part-Time Police Officer List. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger approved; Supervisor Motroni seconded. Debbie DelFranco polled

the board. All members voted in favor of the motion, motion carried

Leibensperger said that they were waiting to do the storm water project first and then pave the road. Ridge Street; Ryan Avenue and Hunter and Ryan Avenue and Tamaqua Street. Vice-Chairman claimed that is was a crack house and that someone was living in the trailer on the property. Our paving can be completed. She also mentioned the torn up house that belongs to Mr. Tite. She also stated that he would speak with the road foreman and have them do a patch paving until full The project was hopefully going to take place sometime next year 2022. Vice-Chairman Leibensperger PUBLIC COMMENT- A resident on Ryan Avenue, asked about paving the roads on Ryan Avenue and the month. that he would contact the Code Enforcement again and have her check the property before the end of owner said his son was coming home from the military to help him fix it up. He then went on to say solicitor in fact told the resident that there were multiple violations for this property and that the

3. SUPERVISORS COMMENT-Trick or Treat will be held on Saturday, October 30, 2021 from 5pm to 8pm.

Chairman Gilbert adjourned meeting at 7:45 PM PM

Attested/Transcribed by Deborah DelFranco, Secretary/Treasurer